
Scrutiny Office | States Greffe | Morier House | St Helier | Jersey | JE1 1DD 

Tel: 01534 441080 | Fax: 01534 441077 | email: scrutiny@gov.je 

 

 
States Greffe 

 
Connétable Karen Shenton-Stone 
Chair  
Privileges and Procedures Committee 
 
BY EMAIL 
 
15th May 2025 
 
Dear Chair, 
 

 
Corporate Services Scrutiny Panel  

 
Draft Elections (Jersey) Amendment Law 202- (‘P.28/2025’) 

 
Following the States Assembly debate on the Draft Elections (Jersey) Amendment Law 202- 

(‘P.28/2025’) on 14th May 2025, and the referral of P.28/2025 to Scrutiny under Standing Order 
72, the Panel wishes to notify the Privileges and Procedures Committee (‘PPC’)  of its intention 
to review the proposals.  
 
The Panel is very mindful of the time sensitivity of this workstream and will take this into 
account when undertaking its review. The Panel is due to meet on Tuesday 20th May 2025 to 
discuss and agree its review approach, however, in the first instance, requests a private 
briefing from the PPC Chair and its Lead Officer on P.28/2025. Our Officers will make the 
necessary arrangements so that the briefing can be scheduled as soon as possible. 
 
Additionally, whilst it is acknowledged that scrutiny of Propositions brought forward by the PPC 
is not a common occurrence, as a matter of course, the Panel wishes to request that going 
forward private briefings are provided to it on any draft legislation brought forward by the PPC 
ahead of lodging for debate in the States Assembly. In doing so, as main respondent, the 
Chair and Members of the Panel will be better informed ahead of any debate on any draft 
legislation which is lodged for States Assembly debate by the PPC. 
 
The Panel would appreciate to receive a formal written response to confirm the above by no 
later than Thursday 22nd May 2025. Please be aware that it is the Panel’s intention to publish 
the response it receives on the States Assembly website. However, should the information 
provided be confidential, please can you inform the Panel accordingly and the response will 
not be published. 
 
Yours Sincerely,  

 
 
Deputy Helen Miles  
Chair 
Corporate Services Scrutiny Panel  

https://statesassembly.je/publications/propositions/2025/p-28-2025
https://statesassembly.je/publications/propositions/2025/p-28-2025

